## General Band Parent Meeting

November 15, 2017

Call to order at 7:30pm by Nancy Morton, President

Minutes not read, approved by Ron Ritter and Andrew Leszkowicz.

Thanks to everyone

The season is not over till June 2018

No meeting in December 2017, next meeting will be in January

Upcoming events:

- November 23 Turkey Bowl at Seneca band will play stand tunes.
- November 28 American Music Abroad will be at Cherokee
- December 3<sup>rd</sup> fundraiser at Barnes and Noble from 11-3. Volunteers needed. Santa will be
  played by Mr. Morrissey. The Jazz band will be playing. Color guard will be wrapping gifts. Give
  the flyer out to everyone and tell everyone about fundraiser.
- December 7 Winter concert at 7 cookies and water will be served. Sign up will go out.
- December 9 Auditions for All South Jersey at Eastern High School from 9-1
- December 17<sup>th</sup> BOE will have a Senior recognition Night. The BOE will also be giving Sweatshirts, socks and t-shirts for winning State Championship. Possibility that parent can purchase these items also. Mr. Lynch working on it. Last year it was \$70 for the sweatshirt for the parent to purchase.
- December 20 Jazz Gala 6-7. Mr Phillips will be organizing. Reach out to Jazz parents to head festival. Water and cookies with a sign up going out.
- March 2018 Jazz festival at Cherokee. 10 schools invited. There will be a menu and a charge for food. Volunteers needed.

## Spring dinner auction

- will stay the same at Indian Springs., \$35 per person.
- The Jazz band will perform. There will be a basket auction. The dates being considered are April 18<sup>th</sup> or the 25<sup>th</sup>. There is a \$500 deposit needed and there will be no open bar and the boosters will save about \$160.
- Help is needed with the baskets for the auction. Kelly Trace and Judith Yeany will be heading the baskets. Volunteers needed.

- The hall seats about 275 people please invite non band members and parents.
- More advertisement needed. It's a fun night out.
- There will be no assigned seats. A large group can purchase a table.
- Please donate baskets and unwanted Christmas gifts.
- Pre ordering tickets will still be offered.

## Other Fundraisers

- Are ongoing and Nancy would like to have one every month.
- December 18 Pancheros and January 16 Mod Pizza.

Budget report was given by Judith Yeany

A big Thank you to Nancy Morton for the Marching Band Party.

Adjourned 8pm